GOVERNMENT OF INDIA
MINISTRY OF RAILWAYS
(RAILWAY BOARD)

D.0 No.2022/E(RRB)/25/35 New Delhi dated 30.11.2022

The General Managers,
All Zonal Railways/Production Units

Sub: Expediting appointments by RRBs/RRCs-reg.

Your kind notice is invited to the successful conduct of Computer Based Tests by
Railway Recruitment Boards for 35281 vacancies notified through CEN-01/2019 (NTPC),
results for which are being declared Level wise starting from Level 6 dovm to Level 2.
Recently a notice has been uploaded on websites of RRBs indicating proposed time schedule
for Document Verification, Medical Examination and empanelment by RRBs. For Level 1
vacancies notified through CEN- RRC-01/2019, CBT has been successfully conducted and
short listing for PET is expected to be declared by RRBs in December 2022.

Recent empanelments being done by RRBs and RRCs will constitute a major portion of
the number of candidates being given offer of appointment during “Rozgar Mela® functions
every month. In order fo ensure that target for the month of December 2022 and
subsequent months are met, there is urgent need for Zonal Railways to undertake activities
relating fo recruitment on war footing.

For level-6 empanelled candidates, distribution of candidates is to be done to
respective Divisions, sending them offer of appointments with emails so as to call them at
short notice, verify their credenticls and schedule trainings. On designated day of
December 2022 "Rozgar Mela" event, appointment letters have to be made ready for calling
them for fraining on respective dates. It is requested that list for such candidates be made
available by 10™ December 2022. Similar exercise is to be done for those empanelled for
lower levels for event in January, 2023 and subsequent months,

For level-5 and other Levels including Level-1, there is need to expedite Medical
Examination of candidates by further increasing the capacity of Railway Hospitals so that
maximum number of candidates can be examined each day. DG/RHS has been requested to
direct PCMDs of Zonal Railviays in this regard. Further directions to PCMDs from your
office will be of great help,

Also for Level-1 recruitment arrangements for conducting PET etc from J anuary
2023 onwards have to be in place for appointments by Railways to take place by April, 2023.
The some may kindly be ensured if not yet finalized.

(Aruna Nay )
. PED/Staff,
Railway Board



